
 

 

 

EYL413  V1_20100204                                                                                                                                         

 

 
Ofsted 

National Business Unit 

St Ann’s Square 

Manchester 

M2 7LA 

Telephone: 0300 123 1231  

Fax: 0300 123 3159 

Minicom: 0161 618 8524 

Email: enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk 

Web: www.ofsted.gov.uk   

    

05/02/2010 

 
Happy Days 
'Karibu' 

88 Ashburton Avenue 
Croydon 
Surrey 

CR0 7JF 
 

Our Reference EY289422 

Dear Ms Tanja Naldini 

 

Outcome of monitoring visit for provision judged as inadequate   

 
An Ofsted inspector, Stuart Busbridge, carried out a monitoring visit of your provision 
on 12/11/2009. This visit follows on from your inspection where the provision was 
judged to be inadequate. 

 
Outcome of the visit 

 

As a result of our inspection on 29/04/2009, we sent you a notice to improve. 

 

These notices required you to ensure that a suitably qualified manager is in place at 

all times, ensure that Ofsted are notified of significant events, ensure that those 

looking after babies are suitably qualified and experience to care for children in the 

age group, devise and implement an effective key working system to ensure that all 

children's needs are fully supported, develop staffs knowledge and understanding of 

the Early Years Foundation Stage and provide planned experiences which are 

appropriate to each child's stage of development as they progress towards the early 

learning goals, keep a record of complaints and subsequent action taken, ensure all 

staff who are in contact with children have relevant enhanced criminal record bureau  

checks appropriate to working with children.   

 

Having considered all the evidence, the inspector is of the opinion that at this time 

the setting is making satisfactory improvement overall. 

 
Overall effectiveness of the improvement and outcomes for children 
 

Since the last monitoring visit the provider has made sustainable progress in meeting 
all of the notices to improve. All staff are suitably qualified and there is a qualified 
manager in place at all times. Ofsted has been informed of significant events in 

advance and on the day of the initial monitoring visit. Children of all age groups are 
supervised by suitably qualified staff. Activities are well planned based on children's 
individual needs and abilities. The key working system is progressing well and 
children are benefiting from the staff having clear understanding of children have 
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achieved and where they go next in relation to the early years goal. The provider is 
aware that the complaints log needs to be kept up to date and all current staff have 

relevant enhanced criminal record bureau checks.   
 
 

Due to the continued improvements made since the last monitoring visit the provider 
now demonstrates that their have achieved sustainable progress and the next visit 
will be a full inspection.     

 
Next steps  
 

Having considered all the evidence the inspector is of the opinion that at this time: 
 

 The setting has made satisfactory improvement. The next visit will be a full 

inspection.  
 
I hope that you have found the visit helpful in promoting improvement in your 

setting. If you have any further queries please contact us on the number at the top 
of this letter. 
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Sheila Brown HMI  
National Director, Inspection Delivery 

 
 


